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2541 Forestbrook Road 

Myrtle Beach, SC 29588 

August 2022 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Welcome back indoors!  Beginning August 7, we return to indoor 

worship.  It appears that the spread of Covid is so prevalent that it seems 

little can be done to prevent it – certainly not worshiping outdoors, as sev-

eral of our members have contracted it and additional members continue 

to test positive.  We encourage everyone to remain vigilant, nonetheless – 

respect others’ desires for distance, be aware of your own symptoms, and 

please don’t worship indoors if you have symptoms. 

To facilitate worship for as many as possible, our 10:30 service will 

be conducted indoors with regular seating.  We will also set up the speak-

ers outdoors for those who prefer to worship on the lawn.  We will also 

broadcast on FM 88.1 for those who choose to stay in their vehicle.  And, 

of course, we will be on Facebook Live.  All these options will continue to 

apply to our    10:30 worship until there is no demand for the outdoor op-

tions.  Our 8:00 service will be indoors only, with no other options at that 

hour. 

While the vast majority of cases now include only minor symptoms, we should not take that for granted.  

A close friend of one of our members is suffering significant complications despite being fully vaccinated and 

boosted (both lower lungs collapsed and more).  Please be respectful of others’ decisions regarding their per-

sonal preferences. 

Our Ministry Expansion Committee has begun their work.  Our work in our Sunday Bible study gave 

them a wealth of ideas to begin with, and I am confident that those will only be the beginning of new opportu-

nities for sharing the Gospel in word and deed.  I look forward to their reports to Council and the new minis-

tries that Holy Lamb will undertake in the months to come.   

Kathy and I will be flying (fully masked) to Colorado on Sunday afternoon, July 31 for 2 weeks.  In my 

absence Rev. Steve Vogt will be preaching on Aug. 7 and 14.  He will also be available in case of an emer-

gency need for pastoral care.  Please contact him at (973) 919-5539.  He and Caren are also in our new photo 

directory. 

Kathy and I look forward to hearing your voices as we worship with you via Facebook on Aug. 7; and 

we will be with you in person on the 14th (subject to the airlines), though I will not be preaching.  

In His service, 
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Stewardship 
 

This month has many opportunities for stewardship activities.  On August 7th, the "BIG" shoe will be in the 

narthex. For those of you who are new to the church, every August we bring out the "BIG" shoe to fill with 

new shoes and socks for Help4Kids. The "BIG" shoe will stay out through August 28th.  
 

We need volunteers for pork pulling on Aug 24th  at 9AM till done, On the day of the BBQ fundraiser, we 

need people to help in various positions.  Most are 2 hour shifts. There will be sign up sheets in the narthex on 

Aug. 7th for pork pulling and to work the BBQ.  Please sign up where you can.  
 

This Fundraiser is also for Help4Kids aka Backpack Buddies. The event will take place Aug 27th  from          

10 AM - 5 PM.   
 

We will have tables and chairs set up under a tent so people can eat and enjoy 

the great outdoors. See the flyer below. There will be copies of the flyer on the 

table in the narthex please take some and give to friends to invite them to the 

event.  P.S. tax free weekend is Aug 5th - 7th.  
 

Eileen St. Clair, Board of Stewardship 

 

 

6th ANNUAL BBQ FUNDRAISER 
HELP4KIDS 

To purchase shoes and socks 
 

                          SATURDAY, AUGUST 27, 2022 
                                                        11:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
                                                                 EAT IN OR TAKE OUT 

 

$10 FOR ADULTS 
BBQ SANDWICH, BAKED BEANS, COLESLAW AND A BOTTLE OF WATER 

 

$5 FOR 2ND SANDWICH  
$1.00 FOR 2 COOKIES      CHIPS 50 CENTS EXTRA 

BOTTLE OF WATER - $1.00 

 

A 2 LB CONTAINER FOR $25 WILL BE AVAILABLE 
 

AT HOLY LAMB LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2541 FORESTBROOK ROAD 

MYRTLE BEACH 

 

DONATIONS OF NEW   SHOES AND SOCKS GREATLY APPRECIATED 
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Prayer Requests 
 

Unless otherwise requested, prayer request  information will be announced in wor-

ship, shared with our prayer chain, and published in our bulletin or newsletter. To 

respect the privacy of those for whom we pray: 
 
With regards to health issues last names will not be given in worship or in print 

unless they are members of Holy Lamb.  Information regarding conditions,           

diagnosis, or procedures will be given only at the initial church announcement, not 

in print. 

 

Please update the church office of your prayer request by the newsletter deadline or fill out a prayer request 

form which are hanging on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

Holy Lamb Financial Profile 

Financial Update - Giving  

                                                               Actual                                                 Budget 
 

Month of July to Date                              $14,184                                                  $10,935 
    

Year to Date                                                  $102,961                                                        $106,380 

Holy Lamb’s Men’s  

Christian Fellowship  
  
 

                              Our next meeting will be on  

                              Saturday, August 27th at 9:30am at 

                              the church. All men are welcomed 

                              to join us. 

LWML 

 
August 7 is Mite Box Sunday.  Please return your mite box or a Ziploc bag with your collection.  Don’t forget 

to pick up another box if you are leaving yours.  Checks are also accepted made out to Holy Lamb and in the 

memo area put LWML MITES.    
 

Thank you for all your donations to the Personal Care Kits for Lutheran World Relief.  We put together 110 

kits.  The last time we did the kits in 2018, I was finally able to find out those kits were sent to Mauritania in 

Northwest Africa. 

 

RADA KNIVES 
 

We will once again be selling RADA Knives.  New books come out in August.  Look for them in the Narthex 

and directions sometime near the end of August. 
 

Karen Bombria, President, Holy Lamb LWML 

Family Game Night 
 

 

Our next family game night will be 

at the church, Friday, August 5th at 

6:30pm..   Bring an "easy to eat and 

clean up" snack and one of your 

favorite games.  See ya then!!! 
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August 7         8:00 AM        10:30 AM 

Elder N/A George Hulshart 

Ushers Dave Bingham Bill Steele 

Ushers N/A Rose Ruddick 

Audio/Piano Don Piel Bret Rhoades 

Video N/A Fred Reimer 

August 14       8:00 AM        10:30 AM 

Elder N/A Bill Steele 

Ushers Marsha Dunn Warren Gall  

Ushers N/A Paul Jankowski 

Audio Phil Harris Linda Snyder 

Video N/A Julia Diem 

 
 

 
 

Volunteers Needed 
 

Audio and Video 
Our church relies on volunteers to help us run 

smoothly.  Without you, it would be difficult to do 

the many things we need to do.  We are in  need of  

volunteers to run the sound system (8am and 

10:30am) and video (10:30am) services.  Just one 

hour a month is all we’re asking ~ male or female.  

Please consider helping out with this important part 

of our worship services.  We could always use more 

ushers for both services too. 
 

 Contact Bill Steele. 

 In His Service 

August 2022 

Altar Guild Devyn Riley Linda Katai 

Newsletter Proofer Merilynn Sell (August 25)  

August 21       8:00 AM        10:30 AM 

Elders N/A Neal Riley 

Ushers Ed Stedina Rose Ruddick 

Ushers N/A Bill Steele 

Audio/Piano Don Piel Bret Rhoades 

Video N/A Tom Marquardt 

August 28       8:00 AM        10:30 AM 

Elder N/A Tom Marquardt 

Ushers Pat Allison Warren Gall  

Ushers N/A Paul Jankowski 

Audio Phil Harris Kathy Panning 

Video N/A Fred Reimer 

 

Bulletin Assembly 
 

The church office is STILL looking for volunteers 

to assemble the bulletins for Sunday worship.  All 

that’s required, is one hour a week for the month 

you volunteer in.  You can come in when            

convenient for you between Thursday afternoon 

and Saturday to do this.  No experience necessary.  

There is a signup sheet in the rack in the        

Narthex.  Any questions, call the church office or 

see Marsha Dunn. 

Property Management News 
 

Church members are always welcomed and               

encouraged to share their suggestions for any           

improvements, large or small, to support the church 

and church grounds.  Please put your recommendation, 

along with your name and phone number in the      

Property Management box in the church office. 
 

Due to rising gas prices, the church lawn, front and 

back, will be cut every two weeks. 
 

Interior room painting of the previous day care room 

and hall will take place in the near future but will not 

interfere with normal church daily functions   
 

Thanks, 

Dave Katai, Property Manager Holy Lamb 
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Ladies Society 

 

Sunday Morning Bible Study                     Will Resume in September                            
 

 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study                    Will Resume in the Fall                              
 

We finished our study of Romans and since many people have summer plans, it was decided that we begin 

our new study on the parables of Jesus in the Fall when more people will be able to attend consistently.     

See you in September! 

 

Wednesday Evening Bible Study              Will Resume in the Fall 

 

Thursday Evening Women’s Bible Study                     Details below on this page             6:30 PM 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
 

The women’s Thursday night Bible study meets Thursday evenings at 6:30 on Zoom.  All women are         

welcome to join us!  Use Holy Lamb’s standard meeting code.  We are using the reading plans provided at 

www.shereadstruth.com.  You can find the daily Scripture readings and devotion at their website or sign up 

for their daily email or download their app.  The website and emails are free; some of the plans on the app 

have a nominal charge.  There is also a weekly podcast that     discusses that week’s readings.  We would love 

to have you join us!  And whether or not you meet with us, this can be another easy way to develop a daily 

Bible reading habit.  (For those men who are feeling ‘left out’, there is also a ‘He Reads Truth’ reading plan 

at the website!) 
 

We are studying the book of Exodus, the story of God’s all-encompassing salvation.  He delivers the 

people of Israel from oppression in Egypt to establish them as a community to whom and through 

whom He would make Himself known.  We are all surprised at how much more we are seeing in 

these events that we thought we knew so well.  It is amazing how much more you learn from God’s 

Word when you slow down and read smaller sections every day! 
 

The week of August 22, we will begin a 3 week study called Amen & Amen:  A Journey Through 

the Psalms.  The book of Psalms is made up of five smaller books—individual songs and prayers 

compiled to tell one cohesive story for past, present, and future worshipers.  We’ll read selected 

psalms from each section to see how they contribute to the beauty of the compiled book.  This over-

view of the Psalms will lift our eyes to the themes and patterns of the entire book, anchoring our wor-

ship in the legacy and future hope of our faith.  Join us as we discover a framework for reading the 

Psalms as an invitation to worship our King, Jesus! 

 

Contact Kathy Panning if you need more information or help obtaining the daily devotions and Scripture 

readings. 

 

Bible Study Opportunities 
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August  

2st Bob Orlowski 

3rd Irv Ewing 

4th Lois Murphy 

9th Pat Marquardt  

14th Jane Jankowski 

14th Mary Lee 

16th Bob Rumsey 

24th Richard Thomas 

25th Maureen Thomas 

26th Marsha Hulshart 

26th Terrie Reynolds 

28th Brian Tainter 

29th Duane St. Clair 

 

 

9th Steven (Doc) & Nancy Rehm 

13th Paul & Jane Jankowski 

15th David & Kathy Panning 

22nd Ed & Sylvia Stedina 

28th Duane & Eileen St. Clair 

29th Tom & Pat Marquardt 

30th Doug & Rose Ruddick 

Lutheran Hour Ministries is a Recognized  Service 

Organization (RSO) of the Lutheran Church Missouri 

Synod.  It provides various publications and Bible 

studies but its primary function is providing a weekly 

sermon for radio broadcast.  The Lutheran Hour has 

been  broadcast since 1933.   

You can listen to the Lutheran Hour on the radio 

every week.  Stations & times are listed below 

WRNN 99.5 FM Sun 5:00 AM 

WRNN 99.5 FM Sun 7:00 AM 

WRNN 1450 AM Sun 7:00 AM 

Now, LHM has teamed up with  WFAX out of DC 

& they will broadcast The Lutheran Hour on   

Sundays at 1:30 pm & 6:30 pm.  Even if you are 

not within their local listening area, just go to their 

website and listen online at http://wfax.com/. 

Ruddick Anniversary Celebration 
 

On August 30th Doug and I will be married  

25 years. 

 We have decided to celebrate with a luncheon at 

the Church on August 28th.  Everyone is invited 

to celebrate with us, however we do need a head 

count for Inlet Catering, so if you would please 

let us know if you can come and how many it 

would be greatly appreciated.  The caterer needs 

to know no later than August 8th.  We will have 

a sign up sheet in the back.  
 

Thanks so much and God Bless 

Rose and Doug  
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For Healing 
Julia, great-granddaughter of Al Stout 

Jeannine, daughter of Camille 

Verlene, sister of Myrle 

Netty, neighbor of Deb 

Rev. John Kassouf 

George, friend of Bret & Janette 

Joan, friend, Duane & Eileen 

Rebekah, granddaughter, Duane & Eileen 

Rita, friend of Theresa 

Rick, friend of Henry 

Lois, mother of Deb Partenberry 
 

 

   Pat Allison                        Camille August 

   Carol Boulet                     Norm Boulet              

   Sharon Ewing                  Merle Falke       

   Linda Katai                      Mary Lee         

   Karen McCarthy             Ron Nuehring          

   Jerry Palmer                    Judy Palmer    

   Steven Rehm                    Marty Reynolds        

   Bob & Myrle Rumsey     Carol Stocum     

   Theresa Zweigle              Shirley Berry 

Altar Guild 
 

    If you are purchasing flowers for our altar, just a      

reminder, please use the Flower Fund envelopes from 

the Flower Chart bulletin board & place in the collec-

tion plate or drop off at the church  office. The cost is 

$35.00.  If special flowers are requested, there may be 

an  additional charge. 
 

Please do not put flower payments in weekly 

offering envelope. 

Flower Chart 2022 

The flower chart for 2022 is posted on the wall in the 

Narthex by the church entrance.   NOTE: Highlighted 

dates are those within the seasons of Lent or             

Advent. During these times, we refrain from placing 

flowers on the altar out of reverence to our Lord and 

Savior, however, you may still purchase flowers in 

memory or honor of a loved one or special event and 

have them in the Narthex as well as listed in the 

weekly notes.   

If you have any questions, please contact Marsha Dunn 

or Linda Snyder. 

Flowers purchased to the 
glory of God for  

August, 2022 
  

 August 7   ~   In memory of their parents, by  

                       Jack & Merilynn Sell. 
 

 August 14 ~  In honor of and in thanksgiving for 

                      their wedding anniversary (8/22) by 

                      Ed & Sylvia Stedina. 
 

 August 21 ~  In memory of her mother, Esther 

                      Balke, given by Carol Stocum. 
 

 August 28 ~  In thanksgiving and celebration for  

                      their 25th wedding anniversary, by  

                      Doug & Rose Ruddick. 

 

Cancer Issues  
Linda G.,  Carol Stocum’s goddaughter 

Ron W., Monica’s brother 

Sammi, friend of Dave & Linda 

Michael, Lois’ brother-in-law 

Glenn, Lois’ brother 

Terri, Pat Allison’s daughter 

Monica Steele 

Ed, friend of Dave & Linda 

Mary, friend of Paul & Jane 

Jackie, friend of Mark & Bernadette 

Mike, B-I-L of Doug & Rose Ruddick 

Joan, friend of Duane & Eileen St. Clair 

Mary, Marty’s mother 

Brian, Marty & Terrie’s former Pastor 

Covid-19 
 

Rose & Doug Ruddick 

Chuck Bumgarner 

Called Home to Heaven 
 

Rev. Dr. Osmar Lehenbauer, former Pastor of 

Marsha Dunn and Immanuel Lutheran Church. 
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Holy Lamb Lutheran Church 
2541 Forestbrook Road 

Myrtle Beach, SC 29588 

Rev. David J. Panning, Pastor 

Worship Schedule 

Sundays—8:00 am & 10:30 am 
 

Bible Study 
 

 Sunday Morning Bible Study        Will resume in September. 

 Tuesday Morning Bible Study          Will resume in the Fall 

 Wednesday Evening Bible Study      Will resume in the Fall 

 Thursday Evening Women’s Bible Study                 6:30 pm 

Church 

843-236-1344 

 


